MINUTES – November 9, 2009
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, November 9, 2009 in Council Chambers at Town Hall at 7:00pm.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Rich Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Ty Tracy, Judy Karchner, Joe Riffle, Jeff Tate, Monte Porter, and Denny Fetzer, Village Administrator Bob Rickard, Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles, Scott Schroeder of Poggemeyer Design Group(PDG), Rodney Chesnutte, Karen Schepman, Gene Steele, Deb Wallace of The Press, and Stephanie Rizor. Chief Roy Whitehead entered at 7:05p.m.
Mayor Rich Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee meeting of October 26 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION-   Gene Steele from Pemberville, Ohio was present and offered information and concerns about flooding issues along the Portage River. Mr. Steele asked for support at the TMACOG meeting on January 21, where the flooding issues will be discussed. Ty Tracy will contact Sandusky County Engineers to discuss Mr. Steele’s concerns, and Mr. Tracy will also attend the TMACOG meeting in January.
Bill Rowles reported that a Public Open House will be held on November 19th in Fremont at the Sandusky County Service Center to address the flood hazard maps that were distributed in October. An informational period for local officials will be held in the afternoon that day, and Mr. Rowles is planning to attend.  County and State Representatives will be on hand to answer questions from 4-7pm that evening for the Public.
Mr. Rowles reported that Eric Kruse will be permitted to convert the old Woodville Concrete building on Water Street into a residential area. The permit was brought before the Zoning Board of Appeals on November 4th. He has 18 months to complete making the front of the property a lawn.
Mr. Rowles reported that Aaron Nye owner of the old Motel on E.First and Water Street has received his permits from the State and is moving forward with the renovations of the property.

CORRESPONDENCE-  None
OLD BUSINESS- None 
REPORTS:
ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle- No report
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Karchner reported that some potholes have been filled. Potholes on Borcherding Road and Erie Court also needed to be filled.
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Porter – No report.
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FINANCE – Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1482 in the amount of $107,282.98, Tate second. VOTE – Yeas- Tracy, Tate, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, and Porter. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0. 

Tracy reported that the committee has reviewed the renewal for membership with TMACOG. The renewal amount is based on population, and the amount is $447.00.

Tracy made a motion to renew the membership with TMACOG for $447.00 for 2010, Tate second. VOTE – Yeas- Tracy, Tate, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, and Porter. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
PUBLIC SAFETY- Tate requested that a reminder be put on the utility bills to take leaves to the Blausey Farm, not the vegetation site.
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Fetzer – No Report.
VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Rickard reported:
· OSS Solid Waste Grant- Next round of funding will be January 30, 2010. If anyone has any suggestions, let Rickard or Kris Gerwin know soon.
· Sewer Separation Project- Poggemeyer (PDG) received an email from the OPWC-Donna Kirkbride that she will adjust the requirement for the request to proceed due to the EPA’s delay in their review. PDG met with the employee’s to review the Project. 
· Working with ODOT on the quotes for the upgrade that is needed for the traffic light at Walnut and Main Streets. ODOT has requested more information.
· Filters have been installed for residents on George St. and Evergreen Drive.
· Rural Water Storage has finished painting the water tower.
· Utility Building Expansion- Scott Schroeder of PDG will be finalizing the project soon.
· Courtney is recommending that we retain outside legal council to review the documents related to the Meldahl/Greenup Project. Many Villages will be advised to retain Ducan & Allen for this and will split the costs. If we commit now, our portion would be $82.00. As others join or drop out this rate could change. Tate made a motion to retain the law firm of Ducan & Allen to review documents related to the Meldahl/Greenup Project at a cost not to exceed $250.00, Fetzer second. VOTE – Yeas- Tate, Fetzer, Tracy, Karchner, Riffle, and Porter. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
· Well #5 is not on line. It is being pumped out in order to get good test results. Council questioned expense of this solution. Rickard responded that it is cheaper than to have it cleaned out by a contractor.
· A contractor will set the pole in the lot line on North Street for an estimated $450.00.
· Keith Kruse will complete his probation period on November 21st. He has been lab certified in the Water treatment plant, and has taken the Wastewater 1 test. Results of the test will not be available until December. Kruse is being recommended for a pay increase of .50 cents per hour. Karchner made a motion to increase Kruse’s wage from $10.00 per hour to $10.50 per hour, Fetzer second.  VOTE – Yeas- Karchner, Fetzer, Tracy, Tate, Riffle, and Porter. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
· The lower 40 has been inspected and is in compliance with EPA requirements.
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 POLICE DEPARTMENT-Chief Whitehead reported:

· Presented the monthly report for review.
· Will be getting quotes on new lasers.

· There was confusion on Trick or Treat night about the costume judging and snack at the Community Center. The party is sponsored by the Senior Center (WSOS) and they held the party at 4:30 this year, and it was not advertised well. 
· Spoke with Ray St. Marie and he will clarify his comments about the Woodville Police Department from the Suburban Press article by a letter of correction to the Press.
CLERK-TREASURER-Runion presented the following Ordinance for Council’s consideration: 

ORDINANCE 32-2009 – TO APPROVE THE FORM AND AUTHORIZE THE 
EXECUTION OF POWER SALES CONTRACTS WITH AMERICAN 
MUNICIPAL 
POWER, INC. AND TAKING OTHER ACTIONS IN CONNECTION 
THEREWITH REGARDING MELDAHL AND GREENUP HYDROELECTRIC 
PROJECT PARTICIPATION.     2ND Reading

NEW BUSINESS- Scott Schroeder of PDG reported that the EPA is now requiring an archeological approval for the Well Field Development site. PDG will be working on meeting all of the requirements necessary for consideration of the 50% forgiveness of the project. The deadline for this is December 10th.
Chief Whitehead reported that he had received several complaints on the company that was striping Main Street last week. It was very windy that day and paint was getting on vehicles as they passed by. Mark Mondora of ODOT was notified of the situation.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 8:00p.m.
_____________________________                     ______________________                       

Barbara J. Runion, Clerk-Treasurer                        Mayor Richard A. Harman                                                              
